
DRAFT STREET NAMING SYSTEM TASK FORCE 
MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 4TH, 2011 

 

Page 1 of 2 

 
The Londonderry Street Naming System Task Force held a meeting on October 4th, 2011 in the Woodmont 
Room of Londonderry Town Hall.  The Meeting began at 9:30 am. 
 
Present:  Task Force Members: John Vogl, Karen Marchant and Brian Johnson 
 
Discussion re: changes to Kelley Road 
 
Members discussed the status of changes to Kelley Road.  This had been on hold pending the Council meeting 
on 9/15 in order to get the sense of the Council regarding changing business addresses.  The Task Force decided 
to continue with changes to the residential properties on Kelley Road.  With no names being offered by the 
residents, members decided to continue with Stage Coach Road as the alternate name.  John Vogl said that he 
and Cynthia McCann had promised the residents there would be a second public workshop on this street.  A 
workshop was scheduled for October 20th at 7:00 pm.  Letters should be mailed out on Thursday, October 6th.  A 
resolution would be ready for first read and adoption at the upcoming November 7th and 21st Council meetings. 
 
The following schedule should apply: 
 October 6 (thurs) – John V to send letters re: 2nd workshop 
 October 20 (thurs) – public workshop with residents; location tba 
  Draft of resolution to follow 

November 4 (fri) – John V to send public hearing notice to residents 
November 7 (mon) – First read of resolution at Council meeting 
November 21 (mon) – Second read and adoption at Council meeting 
January 20, 2012 – Implementation 

 
Discussion re: Harvey/Hardy/Hovey Roads 
 
Members discussed the status of name changes in this area.  Given the direction of the Town Council to leave 
the name Harvey Road in place, members agreed to move ahead with changes to Hardy and Hovey Road.  
Karen Marchant explained that Harvey Road sounded similar to both Hovey and Hardy.  We could not let 
either of the two streets remain.   Members discussed alternate names for the streets.  John Vogl suggested that 
Schoolhouse Road be used for Hardy Road.  Members discussed other names for Hovey Road including 
Pinkerton, Tavern Hill, Horizon and Flax Field.  Karen Marchant suggested that Flax Field be used.  Karen 
Marchant said that two meetings should be provided to accommodate large numbers of expected people.  John 
Vogl suggested that the process could be carried out and a resolution made ready for the December 5th adoption.   
 
The following schedule would apply: 
 October 14 (fri) – John V to send first notice letters to residents 
 October 24th (mon) – 1st public workshop scheduled 
 November 1st (tues) – 2nd public workshop scheduled 
  Draft of resolution to follow 
 November 18th (fri) – John V to send public hearing notice to residents 
 November 21 (mon) First read of resolution at Council meeting 
 December 5th (mon) – Second read and adoption at Council meeting 
 February, 2012 - Implementation 
 
Other business: 
 
Meeting minutes of 9/9/11 unanimously approved.  
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All three agreed that changes to Griffin Ave/Griffin Road would be the next order of business after 
completing these streets. 
 
 
John Vogl made a motion to close the meeting at 11:00 am. Karen Marchant seconded the motion.  No 
discussion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.  
  
Minutes recorded by John Vogl 


